

2022 MAR 16 PM 12: 48

WEST NEWBURY BOARD OF HEALTH 381 Main Street, Town Office Building, West Newbury, MA MINUTES

APPROVED

MAR 1 5 2022

February 24, 2022 at 4:30pm - 2nd Floor Hearing Room

ATTENDEES:

BOARD: Robert Janes-Chairman, Blake Seale-Member, Thomas Fahey-Member

HEALTH AGENT: Paul Sevigny ADMIN ASS'T: Jane Krafton

OTHERS: William Dufresne-CAD Drafter for Merrimack Eng. Services, Vladmir Nemchenok-Engineer for Merrimack Eng. Services, Mark and Kaitlin Grabowski-190 Crane Neck Street

homeowners.

R. Janes called meeting to order at 4:30pm.

I. **BUSINESS**:

- Reviewed January 25, 2022 minutes. (One modification requested regarding school Covid-19 testing) APPROVED 3-0-0
- Update on Covid: Vaccination clinics have been suspended, until further need.
- Board discussed a resident that may be confusing the recycling (green) cart with the trash (brown) cart. Board signed letter to be mailed to resident.

II. <u>APPOINTMENTS</u>:

- 4:45pm: Vladmir Nemchenok, Merrimack Engineering Services, regarding 190 Crane Neck Street. Health Agent stated that he had several concerns on septic plans that were previously submitted for approval. W. Dufresne CAD Drafter for Merrimack Eng. Services did admit that he had made some "misplacements" of test pits and the well. Health Agent believes that the current plans submitted have addressed his concerns, however approval of septic plans is based on the following:
 - a) The septic systems (both primary and reserve) and the well located at 190 Crane Neck Street need to be staked in the field prior to any construction or equipment on site.
 - b) The locations will be verified by the Health Agent and Board of Health Member Blake Seale.
 - c) If anything is found to be inaccurate, then the approved septic plans will become null and void.

R. Janes adjourned meeting at 5PM

NEXT MEETING March 8, 2022